UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM 10

GENERAL FORM FOR REGISTRATION OF SECURITIES

Pursuant to Section 12(b) or (g) of The Securities Exchange Act of 1934

Pa	arc Investments, Inc.
(Exact name of	registrant as specified in its charter)
Delaware	85-1083654
(State or other jurisdiction of	(I.R.S. Employer
incorporation or organization)	Identification No.)
2255 Glades Road, Suite 324A, Boca Raton, Florida	33431
(Address of principal executive offices)	(Zip Code)
Registrant's telephone nu	umber, including area code: (561) 989-2208
	Copies to:
Ва	arrett DiPaolo, Esq.
	enzia Ross Ference LLP
	ue of the Americas, 37 th Floor
	ew York, NY 10036
	ne Number: (212) 930-9700 e Number: (212) 930-9725
Facsimile	e Number: (212) 930-9723
Securities to be registered	d pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Act: None
Securities to be registe	ered pursuant to Section 12(g) of the Act:
Title of each class to be so registered	Name of exchange on which each class is to be registered
Common Stock, \$0.0001 par value	N/A
	filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, smaller reporting company, or an emerging d filer," "smaller reporting company," and "emerging growth company" in Rule 12b-2 of the
Large accelerated filer □	Accelerated filer □
Non-accelerated filer ⊠	Smaller reporting company ⊠
	Emerging growth company ⊠
If an emerging growth company, indicate by check mark if the registre financial accounting standards provided pursuant to Section 13(a) of the Exchange	rant has elected not to use the extended transition period for complying with any new or revised nge Act. \Box

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page
EXPLANAT	CORY NOTE	ii
FORWARD.	-LOOKING STATEMENTS	ii
Item 1.	Business.	1
Item 1A.	Risk Factors.	5
Item 2.	Financial Information.	5
Item 3.	Properties.	8
Item 4.	Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management.	8
Item 5.	Directors and Executive Officers.	9
Item 6.	Executive Compensation.	10
Item 7.	Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence.	10
Item 8.	Legal Proceedings.	13
Item 9.	Market Price of and Dividends on the Registrant's Common Equity and Related Stockholder Matters.	13
Item 10.	Recent Sales of Unregistered Securities.	13
Item 11.	Description of Registrant's Securities to be Registered.	14
Item 12.	Indemnification of Directors and Officers.	15
Item 13.	Financial Statements and Supplementary Data.	16
Item 14.	Changes in and Disagreements with Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure.	16
Item 15.	Financial Statements and Exhibits.	16

EXPLANATORY NOTE

We are voluntarily filing this General Form for Registration of Securities on Form 10 to register our common stock, par value \$0.0001 per share (the "Common Stock"), pursuant to Section 12(g) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act").

This registration statement will become effective automatically by lapse of time 60 days from the date of the original filing pursuant to Section 12(g)(1) of the Exchange Act. As of the effective date, we will be subject to the requirements of Regulation 13(a) under the Exchange Act and will be required to file annual reports on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q, and current reports on Form 8-K, and we will be required to comply with all other obligations of the Exchange Act applicable to issuers filing registration statements pursuant to Section 12(g) of the Exchange Act.

Unless otherwise noted, references in this registration statement to the "Registrant," the "Company," "we," "our" or "us" means Parc Investments, Inc. Our principal place of business is located at 2255 Glades Road, Suite 324A, Boca Raton, FL 33431. Our telephone number is: (561) 989-2208.

FORWARD LOOKING STATEMENTS

There are statements in this registration statement that are not historical facts. These "forward-looking statements" can be identified by use of terminology such as "believe," "hope," "may," "anticipate," "should," "intend," "plan," "will," "expect," "estimate," "project," "positioned," "strategy" and similar expressions. You should be aware that these forward-looking statements are subject to risks and uncertainties that are beyond our control. For a discussion of these risks, you should read this entire registration statement carefully, especially the risks discussed under the section entitled "Risk Factors." Although management believes that the assumptions underlying the forward-looking statements included in this registration statement are reasonable, they do not guarantee our future performance, and actual results could differ from those contemplated by these forward-looking statements. The assumptions used for purposes of the forward-looking statements specified in the following information represent estimates of future events and are subject to uncertainty as to possible changes in economic, legislative, industry, and other circumstances. As a result, the identification and interpretation of data and other information and their use in developing and selecting assumptions from and among reasonable alternatives require the exercise of judgment. To the extent that the assumed events do not occur, the outcome may vary substantially from anticipated or projected results, and, accordingly, no opinion is expressed on the achievability of those forward-looking statements. In light of these risks and uncertainties, there can be no assurance that the results and events contemplated by the forward-looking statements contained in this registration statement will in fact transpire. You are cautioned to not place undue reliance on these forward-looking statements, which speak only as of their dates. We do not undertake any obligation to update or revise any forward-looking statements unless required by applicable la

Item 1. Business.

Business Development

Parc Investments, Inc. was incorporated in the State of Delaware on August 21, 2020. Since inception, the Company has been engaged in organizational efforts and obtaining initial financing. The Company was formed as a vehicle to pursue a business combination and has made no efforts to identify a possible business combination. As a result, the Company has not conducted negotiations or entered into a letter of intent concerning any target business. The business purpose of the Company is to seek the acquisition of or merger with, an existing company. The Company selected December 31st as its fiscal year end.

Business of Issuer

The Company, based on proposed business activities, is a "blank check" company. The U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") defines those companies as "any development stage company that is issuing a penny stock, within the meaning of Section 3 (a)(51) of the Exchange Act, and that has no specific business plan or purpose, or has indicated that its business plan is to merge with an unidentified company or companies." Under SEC Rule 12b-2 under the Exchange Act, the Company also qualifies as a "shell company," because it has no or nominal assets (other than cash) and no or nominal operations. As of October 6, 2020, the Company had \$10,095 in cash and its auditors have issued an opinion raising substantial doubt about its ability to continue as a going concern. Many states have enacted statutes, rules and regulations limiting the sale of securities of "blank check" companies in their respective jurisdictions. Management does not intend to undertake any efforts to cause a market to develop in our securities, either debt or equity, until we have successfully concluded a business combination. The Company intends to comply with the periodic reporting requirements of the Exchange Act for so long as it is subject to those requirements.

The Company was organized as a vehicle to investigate and, if such investigation warrants, acquire a target company or business seeking the perceived advantages of being a publicly held corporation. The Company's principal business objective for the next 12 months and beyond such time will be to achieve long-term growth potential through a combination with a business rather than immediate, short-term earnings. The Company will not restrict its potential candidate target companies to any specific business, industry or geographical location and, thus, may acquire any type of business. The Company has not conducted any active operations since inception, except for its efforts to locate suitable acquisition candidates. The Company's plan of operation for the remainder of the fiscal year and beyond such time shall be to continue its efforts to locate suitable acquisition candidates. As of the date of this filing, the Company has not identified any specific milestones to be achieved by any specific date.

During the remainder of the fiscal year and beyond such time, we anticipate incurring costs related to the filing of Exchange Act reports, and investigating, analyzing and consummating an acquisition. We believe we will be able to meet these costs through the use of funds to be loaned by or invested in us by our stockholders, management or other investors. Our management and stockholders have indicated their intent to advance funds on behalf of the Company as needed in order to accomplish its business plan and comply with its Exchange Act reporting requirements; however, there are no agreements in effect between the Company and our management and stockholders specifically requiring that they provide any funds to the Company. As a result, there are no assurances that such funds will be advanced or that the Company will be able to secure any additional funding as needed.

The analysis of new business opportunities will be undertaken by or under the supervision of the Company's management. As of the date of this filing, the Company has not entered into any definitive agreement with any party, nor have there been any specific discussions with any potential business combination candidate regarding business opportunities for the Company. While the Company has limited assets and no revenues, the Company has unrestricted flexibility in seeking, analyzing and participating in potential business opportunities in that it may seek out a target company in any type of business, industry or geographical location. In its efforts to analyze potential acquisition targets, the Company will consider the following kinds of factors:

(a) potential for growth, indicated by new technology, anticipated market expansion or new products;

- (b) competitive position as compared to other firms of similar size and experience within the industry segment as well as within the industry as a whole;
- (c) strength and diversity of management, either in place or scheduled for recruitment;
- (d) capital requirements and anticipated availability of required funds, to be provided by the Company or from operations, through the sale of additional securities, through joint ventures or similar arrangements or from other sources;
 - (e) the cost of participation by the Company as compared to the perceived tangible and intangible values and potentials;
 - (f) the extent to which the business opportunity can be advanced; and
 - (g) the accessibility of required management expertise, personnel, raw materials, services, professional assistance and other required items.

In applying the foregoing criteria, no one of which will be definitive, management will attempt to analyze all factors and circumstances and make a determination based upon reasonable investigative measures and available data. Potentially available business opportunities may occur in many different industries, and at various stages of development, all of which will make the task of comparative investigation and analysis of such business opportunities extremely difficult and complex. Due to the Registrant's limited capital available for investigation, the Registrant may not discover or adequately evaluate adverse facts about the opportunity to be acquired. In addition, we will be competing against other entities that possess greater financial, technical and managerial capabilities for identifying and completing business combinations.

In evaluating a prospective business combination, we will conduct as extensive a due diligence review of potential targets as possible given the lack of information which may be available regarding private companies and our limited personnel and financial resources. We expect that our due diligence will encompass, among other things, meetings with the target business's incumbent management and inspection of its facilities, as necessary, as well as a review of financial and other information which is made available to us. This due diligence review will be conducted either by our management or by unaffiliated third parties we may engage, including but not limited to attorneys, accountants, consultants or other such professionals. As of the date of this filing, the Company has not specifically identified any third parties that it may engage. The costs associated with hiring third parties as required to complete a business combination may be significant and are difficult to determine as such costs may vary depending on a variety of factors, including the amount of time it takes to complete a business combination, the location of the target company, and the size and complexity of the business of the target company. While the Company does not intend to retain any entity to act as a "finder", the Company's management, through its various contacts and affiliations with other entities, including Montrose Capital Partners Limited ("Montrose Capital"), a privately held company which focuses on identifying public markets venture capital investment opportunities in high growth early stage companies, may assist in making introductions to candidates for a potential business combination. Montrose Capital is a sector agnostic privately held firm which has identified and invested, through its principal owners, in a wide spectrum of global industries, including in biotechnology, specialty pharmaceuticals, medical devices, robotics, and technology, and may assist the Company with due diligence in the form of identifying a business

Our limited funds and the lack of full-time management will likely make it impracticable to conduct a complete and exhaustive investigation and analysis of a target business before we consummate a business combination. Management decisions, therefore, will likely be made without detailed feasibility studies, independent analysis, market surveys and the like which, if we had more funds available to us, would be desirable. We will be particularly dependent in making decisions upon information provided by the promoters, owners, sponsors or others associated with the target business seeking our participation.

The time and costs required to select and evaluate a target business and to structure and complete a business combination cannot presently be ascertained with any degree of certainty. The amount of time it takes to complete a business combination, the location of the target company, and the size and complexity of the business of the target company, whether current stockholders of the Company will retain equity in the Company, the scope of the due diligence investigation required, the involvement of the Company's auditors in the transaction, possible changes in the Company's capital structure in connection with the transaction, and whether funds may be raised contemporaneously with the transaction are all factors that determine the costs associated with completing a business combination transaction. The time and costs required to complete a business combination can be estimated once a business combination target has been identified. Any costs incurred with respect to the evaluation of a prospective business combination that is not ultimately completed will result in a loss to us.

Through information obtained from industry professionals including attorneys, investment bankers, and other consultants with experience in the reverse merger industry, the Company is aware that there are hundreds of shell companies seeking a business combination target. As a result, the Company believes it is in a highly competitive market for a small number of business opportunities which could reduce the likelihood of consummating a successful business combination. We are, and will continue to be, an insignificant participant in the business of seeking mergers with, joint ventures with and acquisitions of small private and public entities. A large number of established and well-financed entities, including small public companies and venture capital firms, are active in mergers and acquisitions of companies that may be desirable target candidates for us. Nearly all these entities have significantly greater financial resources, technical expertise and managerial capabilities than we do; consequently, we will be at a competitive disadvantage in identifying possible business opportunities and successfully completing a business combination. These competitive factors may reduce the likelihood of our identifying and consummating a successful business combination.

In addition, management is currently involved with one other blank check company, Parasol Investments Corporation, and may become associated with additional blank companies at any time in the future. As a result, conflicts may arise during the pursuit of business combinations with such other blank check companies with which our management is involved or may become involved with in the future if we and the other blank check companies that our officers and directors are affiliated with desire to take advantage of the same business opportunity.

At this time, the Company has not identified any specific factors or criteria that will be used to determine which entity will proceed with a proposed transaction in the event of a conflict of interest and management reserves the right to use any such criteria as it determines to be relevant at the time a proposed transaction is presented. However, in the event a conflict of interest arises in connection with the identification of a proposed business transaction, the Company's management and board of directors will use its reasonable judgment and intends to take all such actions as may be required in order to satisfy its fiduciary duties. At this time, there are no specific conflicts of interests identified by our management.

We presently have no employees apart from our management. Our officer and directors are engaged in outside business activities and are employed on a full-time basis by other companies. Our officer and directors will be dividing their time amongst these entities and anticipate that they will devote very limited time to our business until the acquisition of a successful business opportunity has been identified. The specific amount of time that management will devote to the Company may vary from week to week or even day to day, and therefore the specific amount of time that management will devote to the Company on a weekly basis cannot be ascertained with any level of certainty. In all cases, management intends to spend as much time as is necessary to exercise their fiduciary duties as an officer and/or director of the Company and believes that they will be able to devote the time required to consummate a business combination transaction as necessary.

We expect no significant changes in the number of our employees other than such changes, if any, incident to a business combination.

Form of Acquisition

The manner in which the Registrant participates in an opportunity will depend upon the nature of the opportunity, the respective needs and desires of the Registrant and the promoters of the opportunity, and the relative negotiating strength of the Registrant and such promoters.

It is likely that the Registrant will acquire its participation in a business opportunity through the issuance of its Common Stock or other securities of the Registrant, which could result in substantial dilution to the equity of stockholders of the Registrant immediately prior to the consummation of a transaction. Although the terms of any such transaction have not been identified and cannot be predicted, it is expected that any business combination transaction the Company may enter into would be structured as a "tax free" reorganization. It should be noted that the criteria for determining whether or not an acquisition is a so-called "tax free" reorganization under Section 368(a)(1) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code") depends upon the transaction meeting certain statutory and non-statutory requirements. There are different types of statutory requirements for each type of tax-free reorganization and thus each transaction must be reviewed carefully to determine its eligibility for a tax-free reorganization. One of the statutory requirements in a tax-free reorganization is that at least a certain percentage of the total consideration in the transaction must be voting stock of the acquirer corporation. This could result in substantial dilution to the equity of those who were stockholders of the Registrant prior to such reorganization. In addition, post-transaction dispositions of Registrant's stock received as consideration could have implications for the tax-free nature of the transaction in question. The Company does not intend to supply disclosure to stockholders concerning a target company prior to the consummation of a business combination transaction, unless required by applicable law or regulation. In the event a proposed business combination involves a change in majority of directors of the Company, the Company will file and provide to stockholders a Schedule 14F-1, which shall include, information concerning the target company, as required. The Company will file a current report

The present stockholders of the Registrant will likely not have control of a majority of the voting securities of the Registrant following a reorganization transaction. As part of such a transaction, all or a majority of the Registrant's directors may resign and one or more new directors may be appointed without any vote by stockholders.

In the case of an acquisition, the transaction may be accomplished upon the sole determination of management without any vote or approval by stockholders. In the case of a statutory merger or consolidation directly involving the Company, it will likely be necessary to call a stockholders' meeting and obtain the approval of the holders of a majority of the outstanding securities. The necessity to obtain such stockholder approval may result in delay and additional expense in the consummation of any proposed transaction and will also give rise to certain appraisal rights to dissenting stockholders. Most likely, management will seek to structure any such transaction so as not to require stockholder approval.

The Company intends to search for a target for a business combination by contacting various sources including, but not limited to, our affiliates, lenders, investment banking firms, private equity funds, consultants and attorneys. The approximate number of persons or entities that will be contacted is unknown and dependent on whether any opportunities are presented by the sources that we contact. Due to our management's affiliation with Montrose Capital, we expect that Montrose Capital may be able to assist the Company in identifying a business combination target for us. We currently do not have any agreements or preliminary agreements between us and any other entities including but not limited to Montrose Capital.

It is anticipated that the investigation of specific business opportunities and the negotiation, drafting and execution of relevant agreements, disclosure documents and other instruments will require substantial management time and attention and substantial cost for accountants, attorneys and others. The costs that will be incurred are difficult to determine with any degree of specificity at this time as such costs are expected to be dependent on factors such as the amount of time it takes to identify and complete a business combination transaction, the location, size and complexity of the business of the target company, whether current stockholders of the Company will retain equity in the Company, the scope of the due diligence investigation required, the involvement of the Company's auditors in the transaction, possible changes in the Company's capital structure in connection with the transaction, and whether funds may be raised contemporaneously with the transaction. If a decision is made not to participate in a specific business opportunity, the costs theretofore incurred in the related investigation might not be recoverable. Furthermore, even if an agreement is reached for the participation in a specific business opportunity, the failure to consummate that transaction may result in the loss to the Registrant of the related costs incurred. The Company has not established a timeline with respect to the identification of a business combination target.

Emerging Growth Company

The Company is an "emerging growth company", as defined in the Jumpstart Our Business Startups Act of 2012 ("JOBS Act"), and may take advantage of certain exemptions from various reporting requirements that are applicable to other public companies that are not "emerging growth companies" including, but not limited to, not being required to comply with the auditor attestation requirements of section 404(b) of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act, and exemptions from the requirements of Sections 14A(a) and (b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to hold a nonbinding advisory vote of stockholders on executive compensation and any golden parachute payments not previously approved.

The Company has elected to use the extended transition period for complying with new or revised accounting standards under Section 102(b)(1) of the JOBS Act. This election allows us to delay the adoption of new or revised accounting standards that have different effective dates for public and private companies until those standards apply to private companies. As a result of this election, our financial statements may not be comparable to companies that comply with public company effective dates.

We will remain an "emerging growth company" for up to five years, although we will lose that status sooner if our revenues exceed \$1.07 billion, if we issue more than \$1 billion in non-convertible debt in a three year period, or if the market value of our common stock that is held by non-affiliates exceeds \$700 million as of the end of the second quarter of any fiscal year following the anniversary of the initial reporting.

To the extent that we continue to qualify as a "smaller reporting company", as such term is defined in Rule 12b-2 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, after we cease to qualify as an emerging growth company, certain of the exemptions available to us as an emerging growth company may continue to be available to us as a smaller reporting company, including: (1) not being required to comply with the auditor attestation requirements of Section 404(b) of the Sarbanes Oxley Act; (2) scaled executive compensation disclosures; and (3) the requirement to provide only two years of audited financial statements, instead of three years.

Item 1A. Risk Factors.

As a "smaller reporting company" as defined by Item 10 of Regulation S-K, the Company is not required to provide this information.

Item 2. Financial Information.

Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operation.

The Company was organized as a vehicle to investigate and, if such investigation warrants, acquire a target company or business seeking the perceived advantages of being a publicly held corporation. The Company has not conducted any active operations since inception, except for its efforts to locate suitable acquisition candidates. No revenue has been generated by the Company since inception. It is unlikely the Company will have any revenues unless it is able to effect an acquisition or merger with an operating company, of which there can be no assurance. The Company's plan of operation for the remainder of the fiscal year shall be to continue its efforts to locate suitable acquisition candidates. Our principal business objective for the next 12 months and beyond such time will be to achieve long-term growth potential through a combination with a business rather than immediate, short-term earnings. The Company will not restrict our potential candidate target companies to any specific business, industry or geographical location and, thus, may acquire any type of business.

The Company does not currently engage in any business activities that provide cash flow. The costs of investigating and analyzing business combinations for the next 12 months and beyond such time will be paid with funds to be loaned to or invested in us by our stockholders, management or other investors.

During the next 12 months we anticipate incurring costs related to:

- (i) filing of Exchange Act reports, and
- (ii) investigating, analyzing and consummating an acquisition.

We believe we will be able to meet these costs through use of funds to be loaned by or invested in us by our stockholders, management or other investors. There are no assurances that such funds will be advanced or that the Company will be able to secure any additional funding as needed. As of October 6, 2020, the Company had \$10,095 in cash. On August 24, 2020, in connection with advances made in connection with costs incurred by the Company, the Company issued a promissory note to Mark Tompkins, a stockholder and director of the Company, pursuant to which the Company agreed to repay Mr. Tompkins the sum of any and all amounts that Mr. Tompkins may advance to the Company on or before the date that the Company consummates a business combination with a private company or reverse takeover transaction or other transaction after which the Company would cease to be a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 under the Exchange Act). The Company has used the proceeds from the note to cover its expenses. Although Mr. Tompkins has no obligation to advance funds to the Company under the terms of the note, it is anticipated that he may advance funds to the Company as fees and expenses are incurred in the future. As a result, the Company issued the note in anticipation of such advances. Interest shall not accrue on the outstanding principal amount of the note except if an Event of Default (as defined in the note) has occurred. In the event of an Event of Default, the entire note shall automatically become due and payable (the "Default Date"), and starting from five (5) days after the Default Date, the interest rate on the note shall accrue at the rate of eighteen percent (18%) per annum. As of October 6, 2020, the total amount due under the note was \$10,000. The note is attached hereto as Exhibit 10.1. Except as disclosed herein, we currently have no other agreements or specific arrangements in place with our stockholders, management or other investors.

Our ability to continue as a going concern is dependent upon our ability to generate future profitable operations and/or to obtain the necessary financing to meet our obligations and repay our liabilities arising from normal business operations when they come due. Our ability to continue as a going concern is also dependent on our ability to find a suitable target company and enter into a possible reverse merger with such company. Management's plan includes obtaining additional funds by equity financing through a reverse merger transaction and/or related party advances, however there is no assurance of additional funding being available.

The Company, as of October 6, 2020 had \$10,095 in cash and has not earned any revenues from operations to date. In the next 12 months, we expect to incur expenses equal to approximately \$40,000 related to legal, accounting, audit, and other professional service fees incurred in relation to the Company's Exchange Act filing requirements. The costs related to the acquisition of a business combination target company vary widely and are dependent on a variety of factors including, but not limited to, the amount of time it takes to complete a business combination, the location of the target company, the size and complexity of the business of the target company, whether stockholders of the Company prior to the transaction will retain equity in the Company, the scope of the due diligence investigation required, the involvement of the Company's auditors in the transaction, possible changes in the Company's capital structure in connection with the transaction, and whether funds may be raised contemporaneously with the transaction. Therefore, we believe such costs are unascertainable until the Company identifies a business combination target. These conditions raise substantial doubt about our ability to continue as a going concern. The Company is currently devoting its efforts to locating merger candidates. The Company's ability to continue as a going concern is dependent upon our ability to develop additional sources of capital, locate and complete a merger with another company, and ultimately, achieve profitable operations.

The Company may consider a business, which has recently commenced operations, as a developing company in need of additional funds for expansion into new products or markets, is seeking to develop a new product or service, or is an established business which may be experiencing financial or operating difficulties and is in need of additional capital. Our management believes that the public company status that results from a combination with the Company will provide such company greater access to the capital markets, increase its visibility in the investment community, and offer the opportunity to utilize its stock to make acquisitions. There is no assurance that we will in fact have access to additional capital or financing as a public company. In the alternative, a business combination may involve the acquisition of, or merger with, a company which does not need substantial additional capital, but which desires to establish a public trading market for its shares, while avoiding, among other things, the time delays, significant expense, and loss of voting control which may occur in a public offering.

Our officer and directors have not had any preliminary contact or discussions with any representative of any other entity regarding a business combination with us. Any target business that is selected may be a financially unstable company or an entity in its early stages of development or growth, including entities without established records of sales or earnings. In that event, we will be subject to numerous risks inherent in the business and operations of financially unstable and early stage or potential emerging growth companies. In addition, we may effect a business combination with an entity in an industry characterized by a high level of risk, and, although our management will endeavor to evaluate the risks inherent in a particular target business, there can be no assurance that we will properly ascertain or assess all significant risks.

Our management anticipates that it will likely be able to effect only one business combination, due primarily to our limited financing and the dilution of interest for present and prospective stockholders, which is likely to occur as a result of our management's plan to offer a controlling interest to a target business in order to achieve a tax-free reorganization. This lack of diversification should be considered a substantial risk in investing in us, because it will not permit us to offset potential losses from one venture against gains from another.

The Company anticipates that the selection of a business combination will be complex and extremely risky. While the Company is in a competitive market with a small number of business opportunities, through information obtained from industry professionals including attorneys, investment bankers, and other consultants with experience in the reverse merger industry, our management believes that there are opportunities for a business combination with firms seeking the perceived benefits of becoming a publicly traded corporation. Such perceived benefits of becoming a publicly traded corporation include, among other things, facilitating or improving the terms on which additional equity financing may be obtained, providing liquidity for the principals of and investors in a business, creating a means for providing incentive stock options or similar benefits to key employees, and offering greater flexibility in structuring acquisitions, joint ventures and the like through the issuance of stock. Potentially available business combinations may occur in many different industries and at various stages of development, all of which will make the task of comparative investigation and analysis of such business opportunities extremely difficult and complex.

We do not currently intend to retain any entity to act as a "finder" to identify and analyze the merits of potential target businesses. However, we contemplate that Montrose Capital may introduce business combination opportunities to us. There are currently no agreements or preliminary agreements between us and Montrose Capital.

We have not established a specific timeline nor have we created a specific plan to identify an acquisition target and consummate a business combination. We expect that our management and the Company, through its various contacts and affiliations with other entities, including Montrose Capital, will locate a business combination target. We expect that funds in the amount of approximately \$40,000 will be required in order for the Company to satisfy its Exchange Act reporting requirements during the next 12 months, in addition to any other funds that will be required in order to complete a business combination. Such funds can only be estimated upon identifying a business combination target. Our management and stockholders have indicated an intent to advance funds on behalf of the Company as needed in order to accomplish its business plan and comply with its Exchange Act reporting requirements, however, there are no agreements in effect between the Company and our management or stockholders specifically requiring they provide any funds to the Company. Therefore, there are no assurances that the Company will be able to obtain the required financing as needed in order to consummate a business combination transaction.

On March 11, 2020, the World Health Organization officially declared the outbreak of the novel coronavirus COVID-19 a "pandemic." A significant outbreak of COVID-19 and other infectious diseases has resulted in a widespread health crisis that has significantly adversely affected businesses of all types, economies and financial markets worldwide. The business of any potential target business with which we consummate a business combination could be materially and adversely affected. Furthermore, we may be unable to complete a business combination if continued concerns relating to COVID-19 restrict travel, limit the ability to have meetings with potential investors or the target company's personnel, vendors and services providers are unavailable to negotiate and consummate a transaction in a timely manner. The extent to which COVID-19 impacts our search for a business combination will depend on future developments, which are highly uncertain and cannot be predicted, including new information which may emerge concerning the severity of COVID-19 and the actions to contain COVID-19 or treat its impact, among others. If the disruptions posed by COVID-19 or other matters of global concern continue for an extended period of time, our ability to consummate a business combination, or the operations of a target business with which we ultimately consummate a business combination, may be materially adversely affected.

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

We have not entered into any off-balance sheet arrangements that have or are reasonably likely to have a current or future effect on our financial condition, changes in financial condition, revenues or expenses, results of operations, liquidity, capital expenditures or capital resources and would be considered material to investors.

Item 3. Properties.

The Company neither rents nor owns any properties. The Company utilizes the office space and equipment of its management at no cost. Given the limited need of the Company, management believes that the office space is more than suitable and adequate. The Company currently has no policy with respect to investments or interests in real estate, real estate mortgages or securities of, or interests in, persons primarily engaged in real estate activities.

Item 4. Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management.

The following table sets forth, as of the date of this filing, the number of shares of Common Stock owned of record and beneficially by the Company's directors and officers:

Name and Address	Amount and Nature of Beneficial Ownership	Percentage of Class
Mark Tompkins ⁽¹⁾		
Apt. 1, Via Guidino 23,		
6900 Lugano	4.750.000	0.50/
Paradiso, Switzerland	4,750,000	95%
Ian Jacobs ⁽²⁾		
2255 Glades Road, Suite 324A,		
Boca Raton, FL 33431	250,000	5%
All Directors and Officers as a Group	5 000 000	1000/
(2 individuals)	5,000,000	100%

- (1) Mark Tompkins serves as a director of the Company.
- (2) Ian Jacobs serves as President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and a director of the Company.

Item 5. Directors and Executive Officers.

(a) Identification of Directors and Executive Officers.

Our officer and directors, and additional information concerning each of them, are as follows:

Name	Age	Position
Ian Jacobs	43	President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and Director
Mark Tompkins	56	Director

Ian Jacobs, 43, has served as the Company's President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer, Chief Financial Officer, Chief Financial Officer, and as a Director of Parasol Investments Corporation since May 13, 2020. Mr. Jacobs previously served as the President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and Director of Max-1 Acquisition Corporation, now known as Exicure, Inc., from February 2017 until September 2017, of Lola One Acquisition Corporation, now known as Amesite Inc., from April 2017 until April 2018, of Peninsula Acquisition Corporation, now known as Transphorm, Inc., from June 2017 to February 2020, of Olivia Ventures, Inc., now known as Compass Therapeutics, Inc., from March 2018 to June 2020, and of Malo Holdings Corporation, now known as Augmedix, Inc., from December 27, 2018 through October 5, 2020. Mr. Jacobs has also been an associate of Montrose Capital Partners Limited, or Montrose Capital, since 2008. Montrose Capital is a privately held company, which focuses on identifying public markets venture capital investment opportunities in high growth early stage companies. Montrose Capital is a sector agnostic privately held firm which has identified and invested, through its principal owners, in a wide spectrum of global industries, including in biotechnology, specialty pharmaceuticals, medical devices, robotics, and technology. Mr. Jacobs received a B.S. in Finance from the University of South Florida. Mr. Jacobs' past experience identifying investment opportunities and investing in early stage companies will be beneficial to the Company as its seeks to identify a business combination target which led to the conclusion that he should serve as a director of the Company.

Mark Tompkins, 56, has served as a Director of the Company since inception. Mr. Tompkins has also served as a Director of Parasol Investments Corporation since May 13, 2020. Mr. Tompkins previously served as a Director of Max-1 Acquisition Corporation, now known as Exicure, Inc., from February 2017 until September 2017, of Lola One Acquisition Corporation, now known as Amesite Inc., from April 2017 until April 2018, of Peninsula Acquisition Corporation, now known as Transphorm, Inc., from June 2017 to February 2020, of Olivia Ventures, Inc., now known as Compass Therapeutics, Inc., from March 2018 to June 2020, and of Malo Holdings Corporation, now known as Augmedix, Inc., from December 27, 2018 through October 5, 2020. Mr. Tompkins is a founder of Montrose Capital and has served as its President since its inception in 2001. Montrose Capital is a privately held company, which focuses on identifying public markets venture capital investment opportunities in high growth early stage companies. Montrose Capital is a sector agnostic privately held firm which has identified and invested, through its principal owners, in a wide spectrum of global industries, including in biotechnology, specialty pharmaceuticals, medical devices, robotics, and technology. Mr. Tompkins' past experience identifying investment opportunities and investing in early stage companies will be beneficial to the Company as its seeks to identify a business combination target which led to the conclusion that he should serve as a director of the Company.

	~ `	~ .	. ~		
1	h)	Stor	utican	t Hmn	lovees.

None.

(c) Family Relationships.

None.

(d) Involvement in Certain Legal Proceedings.

There have been no events under any bankruptcy act, no criminal proceedings and no judgments, injunctions, orders or decrees material to the evaluation of the ability and integrity of any director, executive officer, promoter or control person of the Registrant during the past ten years.

Item 6. Executive Compensation.

The following table sets forth the cash and other compensation paid by the Company to its officer and directors during the period from inception (August 21, 2020) through the date of this filing.

				Option	All other	
Name and Position	Year	Salary	Bonus	Awards	Compensation	Total
Ian Jacobs (1)						
President, Secretary,						
Chief Financial Officer and Director	2020	None	None	None	None	None
Mark Tompkins (2)						
Director	2020	None	None	None	None	None

- (1) Ian Jacobs was appointed to serve as a member of the Company's board of directors and as its President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer on August 24, 2020.
- (2) Mark Tompkins was appointed to serve as a member of the Company's board of directors on August 24, 2020.

The following compensation discussion addresses all compensation awarded to, earned by, or paid to the Company's named executive officers. The Company's officer and directors have not received any cash or other compensation since inception through the date of this filing. No compensation of any nature has been paid for on account of services rendered by a director in such capacity.

It is possible that, after the Company successfully consummates a business combination with an unaffiliated entity, that entity may desire to employ or retain members of our management for the purposes of providing services to the surviving entity.

No retirement, pension, profit sharing, stock option or insurance programs or other similar programs have been adopted by the Company for the benefit of its employees.

Except as otherwise disclosed herein, there are currently no understandings or agreements regarding compensation our management will receive after a business combination.

Compensation Committee and Insider Participation

The Company does not have a standing compensation committee or a committee performing similar functions.

Item 7. Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence.

Certain Relationships and Related Transactions

On August 21, 2020, the Company issued (i) an aggregate of 4,750,000 shares of Common Stock to Mark Tompkins, a director of the Company, for an aggregate purchase price equal to \$475 representing amounts advanced by Mr. Tompkins to counsel for the Company in connection with the formation and organization of the Company and (ii) an aggregate of 250,000 shares of Common Stock to Ian Jacobs, an officer and director of the Company, for an aggregate cash purchase price equal to \$25, pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in the Common Stock Purchase Agreement with each person. The Company issued these shares of Common Stock under the exemption from registration provided by Section 4(a)(2) of the Securities Act. The Common Stock Purchase Agreements are attached hereto as Exhibit 10.2 and Exhibit 10.3, respectively.

On August 21, 2020, in connection with advances made in connection with costs incurred by the Company, the Company issued a promissory note to Mark Tompkins, a stockholder and director of the Company, pursuant to which the Company agreed to repay Mr. Tompkins the sum of any and all amounts that Mr. Tompkins may advance to the Company on or before the date that the Company consummates a business combination with a private company or reverse takeover transaction or other transaction after which the Company would cease to be a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 under the Exchange Act). The Company has used the proceeds from the note to cover its expenses. Although Mr. Tompkins has no obligation to advance funds to the Company under the terms of the note, it is anticipated that he may advance funds to the Company as fees and expenses are incurred in the future. As a result, the Company issued the note in anticipation of such advances. Interest shall not accrue on the outstanding principal amount of the note except if an Event of Default (as defined in the note) has occurred. In the event of an Event of Default, the entire note shall automatically become due and payable (the "Default Date"), and starting from five (5) days after the Default Date, the interest rate on the note shall accrue at the rate of eighteen percent (18%) per annum. As of October 6, 2020, the total amount due under the note was \$10,000. The note is attached hereto as Exhibit 10.1.

The Company currently uses the office space and equipment of its management at no cost.

Promoters and Certain Control Persons

The Company's management, through its various contacts and affiliations with other entities, including Montrose Capital, may assist the Company with due diligence in identifying a business combination target. There are currently no agreements or preliminary agreements between us and any other entities including but not limited to Montrose Capital. As of this date, Montrose Capital has not introduced any specific candidate for a potential business combination to the Company. If Montrose Capital identifies or introduces any potential business combination opportunities to the Company, the principal owners of Montrose Capital, including members of our management may purchase securities in the Company.

The directors and officer of the Company may also be deemed to be promoters of the following blank check companies.

Name	Registration Statement Filing Date	SEC File Number	Status	Pending/Completed Business Combinations	Additional Information
Parasol Investments Corporation	7/13/2020	000-56181	Effective 8/17/2020	None.	Mark Tompkins and Ian Jacobs have served as directors of the company since 5/13/2020. Ian Jacobs has also served as the President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer of the company since 5/13/2020.
Augmedix, Inc. (formerly Malo Holdings Corporation)	3/14/2019	000-56036	Effective 05/13/2019	On October 5, 2020, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Malo Holdings Corporation merged with and into Augmedix, Inc., a Delaware corporation, whereby Augmedix, Inc. was the surviving entity and became the wholly-owned subsidiary of Malo Holdings Corporation. Malo Holdings Corporation changed its name to "Augmedix, Inc."	Mark Tompkins served as a director, and Ian Jacobs served as President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and a director of the company from inception until the closing of the merger with Augmedix, Inc., at which time they resigned.

Compass Therapeutics, Inc. (formerly Olivia Ventures, Inc.)	5/30/2018	000-55939	Effective 7/29/2018	On June 17, 2020, Compass Acquisition LLC, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Olivia Ventures, Inc., merged with and into Compass Therapeutics LLC, whereby Compass Therapeutics LLC was the surviving entity and became the wholly-owned subsidiary of Olivia Ventures, Inc. Olivia Ventures Inc. changed its name to "Compass Therapeutics, Inc."	Mark Tompkins served as a director, and Ian Jacobs served as President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and a director of the company from inception until the closing of the merger with Compass Therapeutics LLC, at which time they resigned.
Transphorm, Inc. (formerly Peninsula Acquisition Corporation)	8/29/2017	000-55832	Effective 10/28/2017	On February 12, 2020, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Peninsula Acquisition Corporation, merged with and into Transphorm, Inc., pursuant to Transphorm Inc. was the surviving corporation and became a wholly-owned subsidiary of Peninsula Acquisition Corporation. Following the consummation of the Merger, Transphorm, Inc. changed its name to "Transphorm Technology, Inc." and Peninsula Acquisition Corporation changed its name to "Transphorm Inc."	Mark Tompkins served as a director, and Ian Jacobs served as President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and a director of the company from inception until the closing of the merger with Transphorm, Inc., at which time they resigned.
Amesite Inc. (formerly Lola One Acquisition Corporation)	6/27/2017	000-55804	Effective 8/26/2017	On April 27, 2018, a wholly owned subsidiary of Lola One Acquisition Corporation, merger with and into Amesite Operating Company, with Amesite Operating Company surviving as the wholly owned subsidiary and the company changed its name to "Amesite Inc."	Mark Tompkins served as a director, and Ian Jacobs served as President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and a director of the company from inception until the closing of the merger with Amesite Operating Company, at which time they resigned.
Exicure, Inc. (formerly Max-1 Acquisition Corporation)	3/21/2017	000-55764	Effective 5/20/2017	On September 26, 2017, a wholly owned subsidiary of Max-1 Acquisition Corporation, merger with and into Exicure Operating Company, with Exicure Operating Company surviving as the wholly owned subsidiary and the company changed its name to "Exicure, Inc."	Mark Tompkins served as a director, and Ian Jacobs served as President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and a director of the company from inception until the closing of the merger with Exicure Operating Company, at which time they resigned.

Director Independence

Our Common Stock is not quoted or listed on any national exchange or interdealer quotation system with a requirement that a majority of our board of directors be independent and therefore, the Company is not subject to any director independence requirements. Under NASDAQ Rule 5605(a)(2)(A), a director is not considered to be independent if he or she also is an executive officer or employee of the corporation. Under such definition, one of our directors, Ian Jacobs, would not be considered independent as he serves as an officer of the Company.

Except as otherwise indicated herein, there have been no other related party transactions, or any other transactions or relationships required to be disclosed pursuant to Item 404 and Item 407(a) of Regulation S-K.

Item 8. Legal Proceedings.

There are presently no pending legal proceedings to which the Company or any of its property is subject, or any material proceedings to which any director, officer or affiliate of the Registrant, any owner of record or beneficially of more than five percent of any class of voting securities is a party or has a material interest adverse to the Company, and no such proceedings are known to the Registrant to be threatened or contemplated against it.

Item 9. Market Price of and Dividends on the Registrant's Common Equity and Related Stockholder Matters.

(a) Market Information.

The Common Stock is not trading on any stock exchange. The Company is not aware of any market activity in its Common Stock since its inception through the date of this filing.

(b) Holders.

As of the date of this filing, there were two record holders of an aggregate of 5,000,000 shares of the Common Stock issued and outstanding.

(c) Dividends.

The Registrant has not paid any cash dividends to date and does not anticipate or contemplate paying dividends in the foreseeable future. It is the present intention of management to utilize all available funds for the development of the Registrant's business.

(d) Securities Authorized for Issuance under Equity Compensation Plans.

None.

Item 10. Recent Sales of Unregistered Securities.

On August 21, 2020, the Company issued an aggregate of 4,750,000 shares of Common Stock to Mark Tompkins for an aggregate purchase price equal to \$475 representing amounts advanced by Mr. Tompkins to counsel for the Company in connection with the formation and organization of the Company, and an aggregate of 250,000 shares of Common Stock to Ian Jacobs for an aggregate cash purchase price equal to \$25, pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in the Common Stock Purchase Agreement with each person. The Common Stock Purchase Agreements are attached hereto as Exhibit 10.2 and Exhibit 10.3, respectively.

On August 21, 2020, in connection with advances made in connection with costs incurred by the Company, the Company issued a promissory note to Mark Tompkins, a stockholder and director of the Company, pursuant to which the Company agreed to repay Mr. Tompkins the sum of any and all amounts that Mr. Tompkins may advance to the Company on or before the date that the Company consummates a business combination with a private company or reverse takeover transaction or other transaction after which the Company would cease to be a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 under the Exchange Act). The Company has used the proceeds from the note to cover its expenses. Although Mr. Tompkins has no obligation to advance funds to the Company under the terms of the note, it is anticipated that he may advance funds to the Company as fees and expenses are incurred in the future. As a result, the Company issued the note in anticipation of such advances. Interest shall not accrue on the outstanding principal amount of the note except if an Event of Default (as defined in the note) has occurred. In the event of an Event of Default, the entire note shall automatically become due and payable (the "Default Date"), and starting from five (5) days after the Default Date, the interest rate on the note shall accrue at the rate of eighteen percent (18%) per annum. As of October 6, 2020, the total amount due under the note was \$10,000. The note is attached hereto as Exhibit 10.1.

The proceeds from the sale of the securities described above will be used for working capital and general and administrative expenses. No securities have been issued for services. Neither the Registrant nor any person acting on its behalf offered or sold the securities by means of any form of general solicitation or general advertising. No services were performed by any purchaser as consideration for the shares issued. The sale of the securities identified above were made pursuant to a privately negotiated transaction that did not involve a public offering of securities and, accordingly, was exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities Act pursuant to Section 4(a)(2) thereof and the rules promulgated thereunder.

Item 11. Description of Registrant's Securities to be Registered.

(a) Capital Stock.

The Company is authorized by its Certificate of Incorporation to issue an aggregate of 60,000,000 shares of capital stock, of which 50,000,000 are shares of Common Stock and 10,000,000 are shares of Preferred Stock. As of the date of filing this Registration Statement, 5,000,000 shares of Common Stock and zero shares of Preferred Stock were issued and outstanding.

Common Stock

All outstanding shares of Common Stock are of the same class and have equal rights and attributes. The holders of Common Stock are entitled to one vote per share on all matters submitted to a vote of stockholders of the Company. All stockholders are entitled to share equally in dividends, if any, as may be declared from time to time by the Company's board of directors out of funds legally available. In the event of liquidation, the holders of Common Stock are entitled to share ratably in all assets remaining after payment of all liabilities. The stockholders do not have cumulative or preemptive rights.

Preferred Stock

Our Certificate of Incorporation authorizes the issuance of up to 10,000,000 shares of Preferred Stock with designations, rights and preferences determined from time to time by our board of directors. Accordingly, our board of directors is empowered, without stockholder approval, to issue Preferred Stock with dividend, liquidation, conversion, voting, or other rights which could adversely affect the voting power or other rights of the holders of the Common Stock. In the event of issuance, the Preferred Stock could be utilized, under certain circumstances, as a method of discouraging, delaying or preventing a change in control of the Company. Although we have no present intention to issue any shares of our authorized Preferred Stock, there can be no assurance that the Company will not do so in the future.

The description of certain matters relating to the securities of the Company is a summary and is qualified in its entirety by the provisions of the Company's Certificate of Incorporation and By-Laws, copies of which are attached as exhibits.

(b) Debt Securities.

None.

(c) Warrants and Rights.

None.

(d) Other Securities to Be Registered.

None.

Item 12. Indemnification of Directors and Officers.

Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law provides that a corporation may indemnify directors and officers as well as other employees and individuals against expenses including attorneys' fees, judgments, fines and amounts paid in settlement in connection with various actions, suits or proceedings, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative other than an action by or in the right of the corporation, a derivative action, if they acted in good faith and in a manner they reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the corporation, and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, if they had no reasonable cause to believe their conduct was unlawful. A similar standard is applicable in the case of derivative actions, except that indemnification only extends to expenses including attorneys' fees incurred in connection with the defense or settlement of such actions, and the statute requires court approval before there can be any indemnification where the person seeking indemnification has been found liable to the corporation. The statute provides that it is not exclusive of other indemnification that may be granted by a corporation's certificate of incorporation, bylaws, agreement, a vote of stockholders or disinterested directors or otherwise.

The Company's Certificate of Incorporation provides that it will indemnify and hold harmless, to the fullest extent permitted by Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law, as amended from time to time, each person that such section grants us the power to indemnify.

The Delaware General Corporation Law permits a corporation to provide in its certificate of incorporation that a director of the corporation shall not be personally liable to the corporation or its stockholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director, except for liability for:

- any breach of the director's duty of loyalty to the corporation or its stockholders;
- acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law;
- payments of unlawful dividends or unlawful stock repurchases or redemptions; or
- any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit.

The Company's Certificate of Incorporation provides that, to the fullest extent permitted by applicable law, none of our directors will be personally liable to us or our stockholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director. Any repeal or modification of this provision will be prospective only and will not adversely affect any limitation, right or protection of a director of our company existing at the time of such repeal or modification.

Item 13. Financial Statements and Supplementary Data.

We set forth below a list of our financial statements included in this Registration Statement on Form 10.

Statement	Page
Index to Financial Statements	F-1
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-2
Balance Sheet as of October 6, 2020	F-3
Statement of Operations for the Period from August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020	F-4
Statement of Changes in Stockholders' Deficit for the Period from August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020	F-5
Statement of Cash Flows for the Period from August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020	F-6
Notes to Financial Statements	F-7

Item 14. Changes in and Disagreements with Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure.

There are not and have not been any disagreements between the Registrant and its accountants on any matter of accounting principles, practices or financial statement disclosure.

Item 15. Financial Statements and Exhibits.

(a) Financial Statements.

The financial statements included in this Registration Statement on Form 10 are listed in Item 13 and commence following the signature page.

(b) Exhibits.

Ex	

Number	Description
3.1	Certificate of Incorporation
3.2	By-Laws
10.1	Promissory Note issued by the Company to Mark Tompkins, dated August 21, 2020
10.2	Common Stock Purchase Agreement by and between the Company and Mark Tompkins, dated August 21, 2020
10.3	Common Stock Purchase Agreement by and between the Company and Ian Jacobs, dated August 21, 2020

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 12 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC.

Date: October 21, 2020 By: $\frac{s/\text{Ian Jacobs}}{\text{Ian Jacobs}}$

President, Secretary,
Chief Financial Officer and Director
Principal Executive Officer
Principal Financial Officer
Principal Accounting Officer

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC.

October 6, 2020

INDEX TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Statement	Page
Index to Financial Statements	F-1
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-2
	Г.2
Balance Sheet as of October 6, 2020	F-3
Statement of Operations for the Period from August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020	F-4
Statement of Operations for the Ferrod from August 21, 2020 (inception) to October 0, 2020	1 -7
Statement of Changes in Stockholders' Deficit for the Period from August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020	F-5
Statement of Cash Flows for the Period from August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020	F-6
Notes to Financial Statements	F-7
F.1	
F-1	

REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

To the Board of Directors and Stockholders of Parc Investments, Inc.

Opinion on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying balance sheet of Parc Investments, Inc. (the "Company") as of October 6, 2020, and the related statements of operations, changes in stockholders' deficit, and cash flows for the period from August 21, 2020 (inception) through October 6, 2020, and the related notes (collectively referred to as the financial statements). In our opinion, the financial statements present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of the Company as of October 6, 2020, and the results of its operations and its cash flows for the period from August 21, 2020 (inception) through October 6, 2020, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Going Concern

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming that the Company will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 6 to the financial statements, the Company has incurred losses from inception, has negative working capital, and a stockholders' deficit that raise substantial doubt about its ability to continue as a going concern. Management's plans in regards to these matters are also described in Note 6. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

Basis for Opinion

These financial statements are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on the Company's financial statements based on our audit. We are a public accounting firm registered with the PCAOB and are required to be independent with respect to the Company in accordance with the U.S. federal securities laws and the applicable rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission and the PCAOB.

We conducted our audit in accordance with the standards of the PCAOB. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement, whether due to error or fraud. The Company is not required to have, nor were we engaged to perform, an audit of its internal control over financial reporting. As part of our audit, we are required to obtain an understanding of internal control over financial reporting, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company's internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion.

Our audit included performing procedures to assess the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to error or fraud, and performing procedures that respond to those risks. Such procedures included examining, on a test basis, evidence regarding the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. Our audit also included evaluating the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

/s/ Raich Ende Malter & Co. LLP

We have served as the Company's auditor since 2020.

Melville, New York October 19, 2020

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC.

BALANCE SHEET October 6, 2020

ASSETS

Current assets	
Cash	\$ 10,095
Total current assets	10,095
Total assets	\$ 10,095
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS' DEFICIT	
<u>Current liabilities</u>	
Note payable - stockholder	\$ 10,000
Advances from stockholder	 418
Total current liabilities	 10,418
T . 17 170	
Total liabilities	 10,418
Commitments and continuousis	
Commitments and contingencies	
Stockholders' deficit	
Preferred stock, \$0.0001 par value, authorized 10,000,000 shares, none issued	_
Common stock, \$0.0001 par value, authorized 50,000,000 shares; 5,000,000 shares issued and outstanding	500
Accumulated deficit	(823)
Total stockholders' deficit	(323)
Total liabilities and stockholders' deficit	\$ 10,095
See accompanying notes to financial statements	
F-3	

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC. STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS For the period August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020

Revenue	<u>\$</u>
General and administrative expenses	823
Loss from operations	(823)
Net loss	\$ (823)
Loss per common share - basic and dilutive net loss	\$ (0.00)
Weighted average common shares outstanding - basic and dilutive	5,000,000

See accompanying notes to financial statements

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC. STATEMENT OF CHANGES IN STOCKHOLDERS' DEFICIT For the period August 21, 2020 (Inception) to October 6, 2020

	Prefe	rred St	tock	Commo	on Ste	ock	1	Accumulated	5	Stockholders'
	Shares		Amount	Shares	_	Amount	Deficit		Deficit	
Balance, August 21, 2020	-	\$	-	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
Sale of common shares	-		-	5,000,000		500		-		500
Net loss	-		-	-		-		(823)		(823)
Balance, October 6, 2020		\$	-	5,000,000	\$	500	\$	(823)	\$	(323)

See accompanying notes to financial statements

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC. STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS For the period August 21, 2020 (inception) to October 6, 2020

Cash flows from operating activities:		
Net loss	\$	(823)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash used in operating activities:		` ′
Operating costs paid by stockholder on behalf of the Company		418
Formation costs paid by stockholder on behalf of the Company in exchange for common stock		475
Net cash (used in) operating activities		70
Cash flows from financing activities:		
Proceeds from the sale of common stock		25
Proceeds from stockholder note		10,000
Net cash provided by financing activities		10,025
Net increase in cash		10,095
Code bestimates of model		
Cash, beginning of period		
Cash, end of period	Ф	10.005
Cash, chu oi poriou	<u>></u>	10,095
Non-cash investing and financing activities:		
Sale of common stock	<u>\$</u>	475
	\$	418
Advances from stockholder	<u>. </u>	
See accompanying notes to financial statements		
F-6		

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC. NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS October 6, 2020

Note 1. Nature of Operations

Parc Investments, Inc. (the "Company") was incorporated in the State of Delaware on August 21, 2020. The Company's management has chosen December 3 ft for its fiscal year end.

The Company was organized as a vehicle to investigate and, if such investigation warrants, acquire a target company or business seeking the perceived advantages of being a publicly traded corporation. The Company's principal business objective is to achieve long-term growth potential through a combination with a business, rather than immediate short-term earnings. The Company will not restrict its potential target companies to any specific business, industry, or geographical location. The analysis of business opportunities will be undertaken by, or under the supervision of, the officer and directors of the Company.

Note 2. Basis of Presentation and Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Basis of Presentation

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America (GAAP").

Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with GAAP requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenue and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

Cash and Cash Equivalents

Cash and cash equivalents are reported in the balance sheet at cost, which approximates fair value. For the purpose of the financial statements cash equivalents include all highly liquid investments with maturity of three months or less. There are no cash equivalents at the balance sheet date.

Income Taxes

The Company adopted ASC 740, "Income Taxes", at its inception. Under ASC 740, deferred tax assets and liabilities are recognized for the future tax consequences attributable to differences between the financial statement carrying amounts of existing assets and liabilities and their respective tax bases. Deferred tax assets, including tax loss and credit carry-forwards, and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which those temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. The effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities of a change in tax rates is recognized in income in the period that includes the enactment date. Deferred income tax expense represents the change during the period in the deferred tax assets and deferred tax liabilities. The components of the deferred tax assets and liabilities are individually classified as current and non-current based on their characteristics. Deferred tax assets are reduced by a valuation allowance when, in the opinion of management, it is more likely than not that some portion or all of the deferred tax assets will not be realized.

Loss per Common Share

The Company adopted ASC 260, "Earnings per Share", at its inception. Basic loss per share has been calculated by dividing the Company's net loss available to common stockholders by the weighted average number of common shares outstanding during the period. The diluted earnings (loss) per share is calculated by dividing the Company's net loss available to common stockholders by the diluted weighted average number of shares outstanding for the period. The diluted weighted average number of shares outstanding is the basic weighted number of shares adjusted as of the first of the year for any potentially dilutive debt or equity.

Emerging Growth Company

The Company is an "emerging growth company" and has elected to use the extended transition period for complying with new or revised accounting standards under Section 102(b)(1) of the JOBS Act. This election allows us to delay the adoption of new or revised accounting standards that have different effective dates for public and private companies until those standards apply to private companies.

Recently Issued Accounting Pronouncements

Management does not believe that any recently issued, but not yet effective accounting pronouncements, if adopted, would have a material effect on the accompanying financial statements.

Note 3. Capital Stock

Preferred Stock

As of October 6, 2020, the Company has 10,000,000 shares of preferred stock, par value of \$0.0001, authorized and none issued or outstanding.

Common Stock

As of October 6, 2020, the Company has 50,000,000 shares of common stock, par value of \$0.0001, authorized and has issued 5,000,000 shares of its \$0.0001 par value common stock for \$500 to the founders of the Company.

Note 4. Income Taxes

As of October 6, 2020, the Company has approximately \$200 in gross deferred tax assets resulting from net operating loss carry-forwards of \$823 available to offset future taxable income through 2040 subject to the change in ownership provisions under IRC 382. A valuation allowance has been recorded to fully offset these deferred tax assets because the Company's management believes future realization of the related tax benefits is uncertain.

The difference between the tax provision at the statutory federal income tax rate on October 6, 2020, and the tax provisions attributable to loss before income taxes is as follows:

Statutory federal income taxes	21.0%
Valuation allowance	(21.0)%
Effective income tax rate, net	

Note 5. Commitments and Related Party Transactions

Office Space

The Company utilizes the office space and equipment of its management at no cost.

Note Payable - Stockholder

On August 24, 2020, the Company issued a promissory note (the "Note") to a stockholder of the Company pursuant to which the Company agreed to repay the sum of any and all amounts advanced to the Company, on or before the date that the Company consummates a business combination with a private company or reverse takeover transaction or other transaction after which the Company would cease to be a shell company. The Note is non-interest bearing unless an event of default occurs. As of October 6, 2020, the amount due under the note payable was \$10,000.

Note 6. Going Concern

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming the Company will continue as a going concern, which contemplates the recoverability of assets and the satisfaction of liabilities in the normal course of business.

The Company has incurred losses from inception of \$823, has negative working capital of \$323, and has a stockholders' deficit of \$323 as of October 6, 2020. Management believes these conditions raise substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern for the twelve months following the date these financial statements are issued. Management intends to finance operations over the next twelve months through additional borrowings from the existing Note.

The accompanying financial statements do not include any adjustments that might be required should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern.

Note 7. Advances from Stockholder

A stockholder of the Company loaned money to the Company to pay certain of its administrative expenses. These loans are due on demand and are non-interest bearing. During the period August 21, 2020 (inception) to October 6, 2020, the stockholder loaned \$418 to the Company for other expenses. As of October 6, 2020, \$418 was due to the stockholder.

Note 8. COVID-19

On March 11, 2020, the World Health Organization officially declared the outbreak of the novel coronavirus COVID-19 a "pandemic." A significant outbreak of COVID-19 and other infectious diseases has resulted in a widespread health crisis that has significantly adversely affected businesses of all types, economies and financial markets worldwide. The business of any potential target company with which the Company consummates a business combination could be materially and adversely affected. Furthermore, the Company may be unable to complete a business combination if continued concerns relating to COVID-19 restrict travel, limit the ability to have meetings with potential investors or the target company's personnel, vendors and services providers are unavailable to negotiate and consummate a transaction in a timely manner. The extent to which COVID-19 impacts our search for a business combination will depend on future developments, which are highly uncertain and cannot be predicted, including new information which may emerge concerning the severity of COVID-19 and the actions to contain COVID-19 or treat its impact, among others. If the disruptions posed by COVID-19 or other matters of global concern continue for an extended period of time, the Company's ability to consummate a business combination, or the operations of a target business with which the Company ultimately consummates a business combination, may be materially adversely affected.

State of Delaware Secretary of State Division of Corporations Delivered 03:08 PM 08/21/2020 FILED 03:08 PM 08/21/2020 SR 20206878009 - File Number 3500722

CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION OF

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC.

(Pursuant to Section 102 of the Delaware General Corporation Law)

- 1. The name of the corporation is Parc Investments, Inc. (the "Corporation").
- 2. The address of its registered office in the State of Delaware is 1013 Centre Road, Suite 403-B, Wilmington, DE 19805 in the County of New Castle. The name of its registered agent at such address is Vcorp Services, LLC.
- 3. The nature of the business or purposes to be conducted or promoted is to engage in any lawful act or activity for which corporations may be organized under the General Corporation Law of Delaware (the "DGCL").
 - 4. The Corporation is to have perpetual existence.
- 5. The total number of shares of capital stock which the Corporation shall have authority to issue is: sixty million (60,000,000). These shares shall be divided into two classes with fifty million (50,000,000) shares designated as common stock at \$0.0001 par value (the "Common Stock") and ten million (10,000,000) shares designated as preferred stock at \$0.0001 par value (the "Preferred Stock").

The Preferred Stock of the Corporation shall be issued by the Board of Directors of the Corporation in one or more classes or one or more series within any class, and such classes or series shall have such voting powers, full or limited, or no voting powers, and such designations, preferences, limitations or restrictions as the Board of Directors of the Corporation may determine, from time to time.

Holders of shares of Common Stock shall be entitled to cast one vote for each share held at all stockholders' meetings for all purposes, including the election of directors. The Common Stock does not have cumulative voting rights.

No holder of shares of stock of any class shall be entitled as a matter of right to subscribe for or purchase or receive any part of any new or additional issue of shares of stock of any class, or of securities convertible into shares of stock of any class, whether now hereafter authorized or whether issued for money, for consideration other than money, or by way of dividend.

- 6. The Board of Directors shall have the power to adopt, amend or repeal the by-laws of the Corporation.
- 7. No director shall be personally liable to the Corporation or its stockholders for monetary damages for any breach of fiduciary duty by such director as a director. Notwithstanding the foregoing sentence, a director shall be liable to the extent provided by applicable law, (i) for breach of the director's duty of loyalty to the Corporation or its stockholders, (ii) for acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law, (iii) pursuant to Section 174 of the DGCL or iv) for any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit. If the DGCL hereafter is amended to authorize the further elimination or limitation of the liability of directors, then the liability of a director of the Corporation, in addition to the limitation on personal liability provided herein, shall be limited to the fullest extent permitted by the amended DGCL. No amendment to or repeal of this Article 7 shall apply to or have any effect on the liability or alleged liability of any director of the Corporation for or with respect to any acts or omissions of such director occurring prior to such amendment.
- 8. The Corporation shall indemnify, to the fullest extent permitted by Section 145 of the DGCL, as amended from time to time, each person that such section grants the Corporation the power to indemnify.
- 9. The name and mailing address of the incorporator is Barrett S. DiPaolo, c/o Sichenzia Ross Ference LLP, 1185 Avenue of the Americas, 37th Floor, New York, NY 10036.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned, being the incorporator hereinbefore named, has executed, signed and acknowledged this certificate of incorporation this 21st day of August, 2020.

/s/ Barrett S. DiPaolo Barrett S. DiPaolo Incorporator

BY-LAWS

OF

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC. (a Delaware corporation)

ARTICLE I

STOCKHOLDERS

- Section 1. Certificates Representing Stock. (a) Certificates representing stock in the corporation shall be signed by, or in the name of, the corporation by the Chairman or Vice Chairman of the Board of Directors, if any, or by the President or a Vice-President and by the Treasurer or an Assistant Treasurer or the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the corporation. Any or all the signatures on any such certificate may be a facsimile. In case any officer, transfer agent, or registrar who has signed or whose facsimile signature has been placed upon a certificate shall have ceased to be such officer, transfer agent, or registrar before such certificate is issued, it may be issued by the corporation with the same effect as if he were such officer, transfer agent, or registrar at the date of issue.
- (b) Whenever the corporation shall be authorized to issue more than one class of stock or more than one series of any class of stock, and whenever the corporation shall issue any shares of its stock as partly paid stock, the certificates representing shares of any such class or series or of any such partly paid stock shall set forth thereon the statements prescribed by the General Corporation Law. Any restrictions on the transfer or registration of transfer of any shares of stock of any class or series shall be noted conspicuously on the certificate representing such shares.
- (c) The corporation may issue a new certificate of stock or uncertificated shares in place of any certificate theretofore issued by it, alleged to have been lost, stolen or destroyed, and the Board of Directors may require the owner of the lost, stolen or destroyed certificate, or his legal representative, to give the Corporation a bond sufficient to indemnify the corporation against any claim that may be made against it on account of the alleged loss, theft or destruction of any such certificate or the issuance of any such new certificate or uncertificated shares.
- Section 2. <u>Uncertificated Shares</u>. Subject to any conditions imposed by the General Corporation Law, the Board of Directors of the corporation may provide by resolution or resolutions that some or all of any or all classes or series of the stock of the corporation shall be uncertificated shares. Within a reasonable time after the issuance or transfer of any uncertificated shares, the corporation shall send to the registered owner thereof any written notice prescribed by the General Corporation Law.

Section 3. Fractional Share Interests. The corporation may, but shall not be required to, issue fractions of a share. If the corporation does not issue fractions of a share, it shall (1) arrange for the disposition of fractional interests by those entitled thereto, (2) pay in cash the fair value of fractions of a share as of the time when those entitled to receive such fractions are determined, or (3) issue scrip or warrants in registered form (either represented by a certificate or uncertificated) or bearer form (represented by a certificate) which shall entitle the holder to receive a full share upon the surrender of such scrip or warrants aggregating a full share. A certificate for a fractional share or an uncertificated fractional share shall, but scrip or warrants shall not unless otherwise provided therein, entitle the holder to exercise voting rights, to receive dividends thereon, and to participate in any of the assets of the corporation in the event of liquidation. The Board of Directors may cause scrip or warrants to be issued subject to the conditions that the shares for which scrip or warrants are exchangeable may be sold by the corporation and the proceeds thereof distributed to the holders of scrip or warrants, or subject to any other conditions which the Board of Directors may impose.

Section 4. Stock Transfers. Upon compliance with provisions restricting the transfer or registration of transfer of shares of stock, if any, transfers or registration of transfers of shares of stock of the corporation shall be made only on the stock ledger of the corporation by the registered holder thereof, or by his attorney thereunto authorized by power of attorney duly executed and filed with the Secretary of the corporation or with a transfer agent or a registrar, if any, and, in the case of shares represented by certificates, on surrender of the certificate or certificates for such shares of stock properly endorsed and the payment of all taxes due thereon.

Section 5. Record Date for Stockholders. In order that the corporation may determine the stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at any meeting of stockholders or any adjournment thereof, the Board of Directors may fix a record date, which record date shall not precede the date upon which the resolution fixing the record date is adopted by the Board of Directors, and which record date shall not be more than sixty nor less than ten days before the date of such meeting. If no record date is fixed by the Board of Directors, the record date for determining stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at a meeting of stockholders shall be at the close of business on the day next preceding the day on which notice is given, or, if notice is waived, at the close of business on the day next preceding the day on which the meeting is held. A determination of stockholders of record entitled to notice of or to vote at a meeting of stockholders shall apply to any adjournment of the meeting; provided, however, that the Board of Directors may fix a new record date for the adjourned meeting. In order that the corporation may determine the stockholders entitled to consent to corporate action in writing without a meeting, the Board of Directors may fix a record date, which record date shall not precede the date upon which the resolution fixing the record date is adopted by the Board of Directors, and which date shall not be more than ten days after the date upon which the resolution fixing the record date is adopted by the Board of Directors. If no record date has been fixed by the Board of Directors, the record date for determining the stockholders entitled to consent to corporate action in writing without a meeting, when no prior action by the Board of Directors is required by the General Corporation Law, shall be the first date on which a signed written consent setting forth the action taken or proposed to be taken is delivered to the corporation by delivery to its registered office in the State of Delaware, its principal place of business, or an officer or agent of the corporation having custody of the book in which proceedings of meeting of stockholders are recorded. Delivery made to the corporation's registered office shall be by hand or by certified or registered mail, return receipt requested. If no record date has been fixed by the Board of Directors and prior action by the Board of Directors is required by the General Corporation Law, the record date for determining stockholders entitled to consent to corporate action in writing without a meeting shall be at the close of business on the day on which the Board of Directors adopts the resolution taking such prior action. In order that the corporation may determine the stockholders entitled to receive payment of any dividend or other distribution or allotment of any rights or the stockholders entitled to exercise any rights in respect of any change, conversion, or exchange of stock, or for the purpose of any other lawful action, the Board of Directors may fix a record date, which record date shall not precede the date upon which the resolution fixing the record date is adopted, and which record date shall be not more than sixty days prior to such action. If no record date is fixed, the record date for determining stockholders for any such purpose shall be at the close of business on the day on which the Board of Directors adopts the resolution relating thereto.

Section 6. Meaning of Certain Terms. As used herein in respect of the right to notice of a meeting of stockholders or a waiver thereof or to participate or vote thereat or to consent or dissent in writing in lieu of meeting, as the case may be, the term "share" or "shares" or "share of stock" or "shares of stock" or "stockholder" or "stockholders" refers to an outstanding share or shares of stock and to a holder or holders of record of outstanding shares of stock when the corporation is authorized to issue only one class of shares of stock, and said reference is also intended to include any outstanding share or shares of stock and any holder or holders of record of outstanding shares of stock of any class upon which or upon whom the certificate of incorporation confers such rights where there are two or more classes or series of shares of stock or upon whom the General Corporation Law confers such rights notwithstanding that the certificate of incorporation may provide for more than one class or series of shares of stock, one or more of which are limited or denied such rights thereunder; provided, however, that no such right shall vest in the event of an increase or a decrease in the authorized number of shares of stock of any class or series which is otherwise denied voting rights under the provisions of the certificate of incorporation, except as any provision of law may otherwise require.

Section 7. Stockholder Meetings.

- (a) <u>Time</u>. The annual meeting shall be held on the date and at the time fixed, from time to time, by the directors, provided that the first annual meeting shall be held on a date within thirteen months after the organization of the corporation, and each successive annual meeting shall be held on a date within thirteen months after the date of the preceding annual meeting. A special meeting shall be held on the date and at the time fixed by the directors.
- (b) <u>Place</u>. Annual meetings and special meetings shall be held at such place, within or without the State of Delaware, as the directors may, from time to time, fix. Whenever the directors shall fail to fix such place, the meeting shall be held at the registered office of the corporation in the State of Delaware.
 - (c) <u>Call</u>. Annual meetings and special meetings may be called by the directors or by any officer instructed by the directors to call the meeting.
- (d) Notice or Waiver of Notice. Written notice of all meetings shall be given, stating the place, date, hour of the meeting and stating the place within the city or other municipality or community at which the list of stockholders of the corporation may be examined. The notice of an annual meeting shall state that the meeting is called for the election of directors and for the transaction of other business which may properly come before the meeting, and shall (if any other action which could be taken at a special meeting is to be taken at such annual meeting) state the purpose or purposes. The notice of a special meeting shall in all instances state the purpose or purposes for which the meeting is called. The notice of any meeting shall also include, or be accompanied by, any additional statements, information, or documents prescribed by the General Corporation Law. Except as otherwise provided by the General Corporation Law, a copy of the notice of any meeting shall be given, personally or by mail, not less than ten days nor more than sixty days before the date of the meeting, unless the lapse of the prescribed period of time shall have been waived, and directed to each stockholder at his record address or at such other address which he may have furnished by request in writing to the Secretary of the corporation. Notice by mail shall be deemed to be given when deposited, with postage thereon prepaid, in the United States Mail. If a meeting is adjourned to another time, not more than thirty days hence, and/or place is made at the meeting, it shall not be necessary to give notice of the adjourned meeting unless the directors, after adjournment, fix a new record date for the adjourned meeting. Notice need not be given to any stockholder who submits a written waiver of notice signed by him before or after the time stated therein. Attendance of a stockholder at a meeting of stockholders shall constitute a waiver of notice of such meeting, except when the stockholder attends the meeting for the express purpose of ob

- (e) Stockholder List. The officer who has charge of the stock ledger of the corporation shall prepare and make, at least ten days before every meeting of stockholders, a complete list of the stockholders, arranged in alphabetical order, and showing the address of each stockholder and the number of shares registered in the name of each stockholder. Such list shall be open to the examination of any stockholder, for any purpose germane to the meeting, during ordinary business hours, for a period of at least ten days prior to the meeting, either at a place within the city or other municipality or community where the meeting is to be held, which place shall be specified in the notice of the meeting, or if not so specified, at the place where the meeting is to be held. The list shall also be produced and kept at the time and place of the meeting during the whole time thereof, and may be inspected by any stockholder who is present. The stock ledger shall be the only evidence as to who are the stockholders entitled to examine the stock ledger, the list required by this section or the books of the corporation, or to vote at any meeting of stockholders.
- (f) Conduct of Meeting. Meetings of the stockholders shall be presided over by one of the following officers in the order of seniority and if present and acting-the Chairman of the Board, if any, the Vice-Chairman of the Board, if any, the President, a Vice-President, or, if none of the foregoing is in office and present and acting, by a chairman to be chosen by the stockholders. The Secretary of the corporation, or in his absence, an Assistant Secretary, shall act as secretary of every meeting, but if neither the Secretary nor an Assistant Secretary is present the Chairman of the meeting shall appoint a secretary of the meeting.
- (g) <u>Proxy Representation</u>. Every stockholder may authorize another person or persons to act for him by proxy in all matters in which a stockholder is entitled to participate, whether by waiving notice of any meeting, voting or participating at a meeting, or expressing consent or dissent without a meeting. Every proxy must be signed by the stockholder or by his attorney-in-fact. No proxy shall be voted or acted upon after three years from its date unless such proxy provides for a longer period. A duly executed proxy shall be irrevocable if it states that is irrevocable and, if, and only as long as it is coupled with an interest sufficient in law to support an irrevocable power. A proxy may be made irrevocable regardless of whether the interest with which it is coupled is an interest in the stock itself or an interest in the corporation generally.
- (h) Inspectors. The directors, in advance of any meeting, may, but need not, appoint one or more inspectors of election to act at the meeting or any adjournment thereof. If any inspector or inspectors are not appointed, the person presiding at the meeting may, but need not appoint one or more inspectors. In case any person who may be appointed as an inspector fails to appear or act, the vacancy may be filled by appointment made by the directors in advance of the meeting or at the meeting by the person presiding thereat. Each inspector, if any, before entering upon the discharge of his duties, shall take and sign an oath faithfully to execute the duties of inspectors at such meeting with strict impartiality and according to the best of his ability. The inspectors, if any, shall determine the number of shares of stock outstanding and the voting power of each, the shares of stock represented at the meeting, the existence of a quorum, the validity and effect of proxies, and shall receive votes, ballots, or consents, hear and determine all challenges and questions arising in connection with the right to vote, count and tabulate all votes, ballots, or consents, determine the result, and do such acts as are proper to conduct the election or vote with fairness to all stockholders. On request of the person presiding at the meeting, the inspector or inspectors, if any, shall make a report in writing of any challenge, question, or matter determined by him or them and execute a certificate of any fact found by him or them. Except as otherwise required by subsection (e) of Section 231 of the General Corporation Law, the provisions of that Section shall not apply to the corporation.

- (i) Quorum. The holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of stock shall constitute a quorum at a meeting of stockholders for the transaction of any business. The stockholders presents may adjourn the meeting despite the absence of a quorum.
- (j) <u>Voting</u>. Each share of stock shall entitle the holder thereof to one vote. Directors shall be elected by a plurality of the votes of the shares present in person or represented by proxy at the meeting and entitled to vote on the election of directors. Any other action shall be authorized by a majority of the votes cast except where the General Corporation Law prescribes a different percentage of votes and/or a different exercise of voting power, and except as may be otherwise prescribed by the provisions of the certificate of incorporation and these Bylaws. In the election of directors, and for any other action, voting need not be by ballot.

Section 8. Stockholder Action Without Meetings. Any action required by the General Corporation Law to be taken at any annual or special meeting of stockholders, or any action which may be taken at any annual or special meeting of stockholders, may be taken without a meeting, without prior notice and without a vote, if a consent in writing, setting forth the action so taken, shall be signed by the holders of outstanding stock having not less than the minimum number of votes that would be necessary to authorize or take such action at a meeting at which all shares entitled to vote thereon were present and voted. Prompt notice of the taking of the corporate action without a meeting by less than unanimous written consent shall be given to those stockholders who have not consented in writing. Action taken pursuant to this paragraph shall be subject to the provisions of Section 228 of the General Corporation Law.

ARTICLE II

DIRECTORS

Section 1. Functions and Definition. The business and affairs of the corporation shall be managed by or under the direction of the Board of Directors of the corporation. The Board of Directors shall have the authority to fix the compensation of the members thereof. The use of the phrase "whole board" herein refers to the total number of directors which the corporation would have if there were no vacancies.

Section 2. Qualifications and Number. A director need not be a stockholder, a citizen of the United States, or a resident of the State of Delaware. The initial Board of Directors shall consist of two persons. Thereafter, the number of directors may be increased or decreased from time to time by action of the stockholders or of the directors, or, if the number is not fixed, the number shall be two (2).

Section 3. Election and Term. The first Board of Directors, unless the members thereof shall have been named in the certificate of incorporation, shall be elected by the incorporator or incorporators and shall hold office until first annual meeting of stockholders and until their successors are elected and qualified or until their earlier resignation or removal. Any director may resign at any time upon written notice to the corporation. Thereafter, directors who are elected at an annual meeting of stockholders, and directors who are elected in the interim to fill vacancies and newly created directorships, shall hold office until the next annual meeting resignation or removal. Except as the General Corporation Law may otherwise require, in the interim between annual meetings of stockholders or of special meetings of stockholders called for the election of directors and/or for the removal of one or more directors and for the filling of any vacancy in that connection, newly created directorships and any vacancies in the Board of Directors, including unfilled vacancies resulting from the removal of directors for cause or without cause, may be filled by the vote of a majority of the remaining directors then in office, although less than a quorum, or by the sole remaining director.

Section 4. Meetings.

- (a) <u>Time</u>. Meetings shall be held at such time as the Board shall fix, except that the first meeting of a newly elected Board shall be held as soon after its election as the directors may conveniently assemble.
 - (b) Place. Meetings shall be held at such place within or without the State of Delaware as shall be fixed by the Board.

- (c) <u>Call</u>. No call shall be required for regular meetings for which the time and place have been fixed. Special meetings may be called by or at the direction of the Chairman of the Board, if any, the Vice-Chairman of the Board, if any, of the President, or of a majority of the directors in office.
- (d) Notice or Actual or Constructive Waiver. No notice shall be required for regular meetings for which the time and place have been fixed. Written, oral, or any other mode of notice of the time and place shall be given for special meetings in sufficient time for the convenient assembly of the directors thereat. Notice need not be given to any director or to any member of a committee of directors who submits a written waiver of notice signed by him before or after the time stated therein. Attendance of any such person at a meeting shall constitute a waiver of notice of such meeting, except when he attends a meeting for the express purpose of objecting, at the beginning of the meeting, to the transaction of any business because the meeting is not lawfully called or convened. Neither the business to be transacted at, nor the purpose of, any regular or special meeting of the directors need be specified in any written waiver of notice.
- (e) Quorum and Action. A majority of the whole Board shall constitute a quorum except when a vacancy or vacancies prevents such majority, whereupon a majority of the directors in office shall constitute a quorum, provided, that such majority shall constitute at least one-third of the whole Board. A majority of the directors present, whether or not a quorum is present, may adjourn a meeting to another time and place. Except as herein otherwise provided, and except as otherwise provided by the General Corporation Law, the vote of the majority of the directors present at a meeting at which a quorum is present shall be the act of the Board. The quorum and voting provisions herein stated shall not be construed as conflicting with any provisions of the General Corporation Law and these Bylaws which govern a meeting of the directors held to fill vacancies and newly created directorships in the Board or action of disinterested directors.

Any member or members of the Board of Directors or of any committee designated by the Board, may participate in a meeting of the Board, or any such committee, as the case may be, by means of conference telephone or similar communications equipment by means of which all persons participating in the meeting can hear each other.

(f) Chairman of the Meeting. The Chairman of the Board, if any and if present and acting, shall preside at all meetings. Otherwise, the Vice-Chairman of the Board, if any and if present and acting, or the President, if present and acting, or any other director chosen by the Board, shall preside.

Section 5. Removal of Directors. Except as may otherwise be provided by the General Corporation Law, any director or the entire Board of Directors may be removed, with or without cause, by the holders of a majority of the shares then entitled to vote at an election of directors.

Section 6. Committees. The Board of Directors may, by resolution passed by a majority of the whole Board, designate one or more committees, each committee to consist of one or more of the directors of the corporation. The Board may designate one or more directors as alternate members of any committee, who may replace any absent or disqualified member at any meeting of the committee. In the absence or disqualification of any member of any such committee or committees, the member or members thereof present at any meeting and not disqualified from voting, whether or not he or they constitute a quorum, may unanimously appoint another member of the Board of Directors to act at the meeting in the place of any such absent or disqualified member. Any such committee, to the extent provided in the resolution of the Board, shall have and may exercise the powers and authority of the Board of Directors in the management of the business and affairs of the corporation with the exception of any authority the delegation of which is prohibited by Section 141 of the General Corporation Law, and may authorize the seal of the corporation to be affixed to all papers which may require it.

Section 7. Written Action. Any action required or permitted to be taken at any meeting of the Board of Directors or any committee thereof may be taken without a meeting if all members of the Board or committee, as the case may be, consent thereto in writing, and the writing or writings are filed with the minutes of proceedings of the Board or committee.

Section 8. Board of Advisors. The Board of Directors, in its discretion, may establish a Board of Advisors, consisting of individuals who may or may not be stockholders or directors of the Corporation. The purpose of the Board of Advisors would be to advise the officers and directors of the Corporation with respect to such matters as such officers and directors shall choose, and any other matters which the members of such Board of Advisors deem appropriate in furtherance of the best interest of the Corporation. The Board of Advisors shall meet on such basis as the members thereof may determine. The Board of Directors may eliminate the Board of Advisors at any time. No member of the Board of Advisors, nor the Board of Advisors itself, shall have any authority of the Board of Directors or any decision-making power and shall be merely advisory in nature. Unless the Board of Directors determines another method of appointment, the President shall recommend possible members of the Board of Advisors to the Board of Directors, who shall approve such appointments or reject them.

ARTICLE III

OFFICERS

The officers of the corporation shall consist of a President and a Secretary, and, if deemed necessary, expedient, or desirable by the Board of Directors, a Treasurer, a Chairman of the Board, a Vice-Chairman of the Board, an Executive Vice- President, one or more other Vice Presidents, one or more Assistant Secretaries, one or more Assistant Treasurers, and such other officers with such title as the resolution of the Board of Directors choosing them shall designate. Except as may otherwise be provided in the resolution of the Board of Directors choosing him, no officer other than the Chairman or Vice-Chairman of the Board, if any, need be a director. Any number of offices may be held by the same person, as the directors may determine.

Unless otherwise provided in the resolution choosing him, each officer shall be chosen for a term which shall continue until the meeting of the Board of Directors following the next annual meeting of stockholders and until his successor shall have been chosen and qualified.

All officers of the corporation shall have such authority and perform such duties in the management and operation of the corporation as shall be prescribed in the resolutions of the Board of Directors designating and choosing such officers and prescribing their authority and duties, and shall have such additional authority and duties as are incident to their office except to the extent that such resolutions may be inconsistent therewith. The Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the corporation shall record all of the proceedings of all meetings and actions in writing of stockholders, directors, and committees of directors, and shall exercise such additional authority and perform such additional duties as the Board shall assign to him. Any officer may be removed, with or without cause, by the Board of Directors. Any vacancy in any office may be filled by the Board of Directors.

ARTICLE IV

CORPORATE SEAL

The corporate seal shall be in such form as the Board of Directors shall prescribe.

$\underline{\textbf{ARTICLE}\ \textbf{V}}$

FISCAL YEAR

The fiscal year of the corporation shall be fixed, and shall be subject to change, by the Board of Directors.

ARTICLE VI

AMENDMENT

These Bylaws may be adopted, amended or repealed at any time by the unanimous written consent of the Board of Directors.

PROMISSORY NOTE

Dated: August 21, 2020

FOR VALUE RECEIVED, and intending to be legally bound, Parc Investments Inc., aDelaware corporation (the "Maker"), with an address at 2255 Glades Road, Suite 324A, Boca Raton, Florida 33431, hereby unconditionally and irrevocably promises to pay to the order of Mark Tompkins, an individual (the "Payee") with an address at Apt. 1, Via Guidino 23, 6900 Lugano, Paradiso, Switzerland, in lawful money of the United States of America, the sum of any and all amounts that the Payee may advance to the Maker or any other third parties on behalf of the Maker as set forth on Schedule A attached hereto, which may be amended from time to time as funds are advanced (the "Principal Amount") on or before the date (the "Maturity Date") that the Maker (or a wholly owned subsidiary of the Maker) consummates a business combination with a private company in a reverse merger or reverse takeover transaction or other transaction after which the Maker would cease to be a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended) ("Transaction"). In the event a Transaction is consummated, the proceeds received by the Maker or a subsidiary of the Maker shall first be used to repay the entire outstanding unpaid Principal Amount and then any accrued unpaid interest on this Note.

Interest shall not accrue on the outstanding Principal Amount of this Promissory Note unless as set forth below in the event of an Event of Default (as defined below). This Promissory Note may be prepaid in whole or in part at any time or from time to time prior to the Maturity Date.

For purposes of this Promissory Note, an "Event of Default" shall occur if the Maker shall: (i) fail to pay the entire Principal Amount of this Promissory Note when due and payable, (ii) admit in writing its inability to pay any of its monetary obligations under this Promissory Note, (iii) make a general assignment of its assets for the benefit of creditors, or (iv) allow any proceeding to be instituted by or against it seeking relief from or by creditors, including, without limitation, any bankruptcy proceedings.

In the event that an Event of Default has occurred, the Payee or any other holder of this Promissory Note may, by notice to the Maker, declare this entire Promissory Note to be forthwith immediately due and payable, without presentment, demand, protest or further notice of any kind, all of which are hereby expressly waived by the Maker. In the event that an Event of Default consisting of a voluntary or involuntary bankruptcy filing has occurred, then this entire Promissory Note shall automatically become due and payable without any notice or other action by Payee. Commencing five days after the occurrence of any Event of Default, interest shall accrue on the outstanding Principal Amount of this Promissory Note and any other amounts payable hereunder (including costs of collection) at the rate of eighteen percent (18%) per annum on the basis of a 360-day year.

The non-exercise or delay by the Payee or any other holder of this Promissory Note of any of its rights hereunder in any particular instance shall not constitute a waiver thereof in that or any subsequent instance. No waiver of any right shall be effective unless in writing signed by the Payee, and no waiver on one or more occasions shall be conclusive as a bar to or waiver of any right on any other occasion.

Should any part of the indebtedness evidenced hereby be collected by law or through an attorney-at-law, the Payee or any other holder of this Promissory Note shall, if permitted by applicable law, be entitled to collect from the Maker all reasonable costs of collection, including, without limitation, attorneys' fees.

All notices and other communications must be in writing to the address of the party set forth in the first paragraph hereof and shall be deemed to have been received when delivered personally (which shall include via an overnight courier service) or, if mailed, three (3) business days after having been mailed by registered or certified mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid. The parties may designate by notice to each other any new address for the purpose of this Promissory Note.

Maker hereby forever waives presentment, demand, presentment for payment, protest, notice of protest, and notice of dishonor of this Promissory Note and all other demands and notices in connection with the delivery, acceptance, performance and enforcement of this Promissory Note.

This Promissory Note shall be binding upon the successors and assigns of the Maker, and shall be binding upon, and inure to the benefit of, the successors and assigns of the Payee.

This Promissory Note shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the internal laws of the State of Delaware.

[The remainder of this page has been intentionally left blank.]

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned Maker has executed this Promissory Note as of the date first written above.

MAKER:

PARC INVESTMENTS CORPORATION

By: /s/ Ian Jacobs

Ian Jacobs President

$\underline{Schedule\ A}$

(as of August 21, 2020)

	Amount	Date of Advance
Advanced	\$ 10,0	00 August 21, 2020
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Aggregate Principal Amount	\$ 10,00	00

COMMON STOCK PURCHASE AGREEMENT

AGREEMENT (this "Agreement") entered into as of the 21st day of August, 2020, by and between **Parc Investments, Inc.**, a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), and Mark Tompkins, an individual (the "Purchaser").

WHEREAS, the Purchaser desires to purchase, and the Company desires to sell, an aggregate of 4,750,000 shares (the "Shares") of the Company's common stock, par value \$0.0001 per share (the "Common Stock") upon the terms and conditions hereof.

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the mutual agreements herein contained, the Purchaser and the Company hereby agree as follows:

SECTION 1: SALE OF THE SHARES

1.1 <u>Sale of the Shares</u>. Subject to the terms and conditions hereof, the Company will sell to the Purchaser and the Purchaser will purchase from the Company, upon the execution and delivery of this Agreement, the Shares for a purchase price equal to \$475 (the "Purchase Price").

SECTION 2: CLOSING DATE; DELIVERY

- 2.1 <u>Closing Date</u>. The closing of the purchase and sale of the Shares hereunder (the "Closing") shall be held immediately following the execution and delivery of this Agreement.
- 2.2 <u>Delivery at Closing</u> At the Closing, the Company will record the issuance of the Shares in the Company's stock ledger with respect to the Common Stock of the Company in the Purchaser's name, against payment of the Purchase Price therefore as indicated above.

SECTION 3: REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF PURCHASER

The undersigned Purchaser hereby represents and warrants to the Company as follows:

- 3.1 <u>Restricted Securities.</u> None of the Shares are registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "<u>Securities Act</u>"), or any state securities laws. The Purchaser acknowledges that the Shares have not been recommended by any US Federal or State securities commission or regulatory authority and have not confirmed the accuracy or determined the adequacy of this Agreement. The Purchaser understands that the offering and sale of the Shares is intended to be exempt from registration under the Securities Act, by virtue of Section 4(a)(2) thereof and, if deemed advisable by the Company, the provisions of Regulation D promulgated thereunder, based, in part, upon the representations, warranties and agreements of the Purchaser contained in this Agreement. The Purchaser understands that the Shares may not be sold, transferred or otherwise disposed of without registration under the Securities Act or an exemption therefrom.
- 3.2 Experience. The Purchaser has such knowledge and experience in financial and business matters that the Purchaser is capable of evaluating the merits and risks of investment in the Company and of making an informed investment decision. The Purchaser has adequate means of providing for the Purchaser's current needs and possible future contingencies and the Purchaser has no need, and anticipates no need in the foreseeable future, to sell the Shares for which the Purchaser subscribes. The Purchaser is able to bear the economic risks of this investment and, consequently, without limiting the generality of the foregoing, the Purchaser is able to hold the Shares for an indefinite period of time and has sufficient net worth to sustain a loss of the Purchaser's entire investment in the Company in the event such loss should occur. Except as otherwise indicated herein, the Purchaser is the sole party in interest as to its investment in the Company, and it is acquiring the Shares solely for investment for the Purchaser's own account and has no present agreement, understanding or arrangement to subdivide, sell, assign, transfer or otherwise dispose of all or any part of the Shares subscribed for to any other person.

- 3.3 Investment; Access to Data. The Purchaser has carefully reviewed and understands the risks of, and other considerations relating to, a purchase of the Shares and an investment in the Company. The Purchaser has been furnished materials relating to the Company, the private placement of the Common Stock or anything else that it has requested and has been afforded the opportunity to ask questions and receive answers concerning the terms and conditions of the offering and obtain any additional information which the Company possesses or can acquire without unreasonable effort or expense. Representatives of the Company have answered all inquiries that the Purchaser has made of them concerning the Company, or any other matters relating to the formation and operation of the Company and the offering and sale of the Common Stock. The Purchaser has not been furnished any offering literature other than the materials that the Company may have provided at the request of the Purchaser; and the Purchaser has relied only on such information furnished or made available to the Purchaser by the Company as described in this Section. The Purchaser is acquiring the Shares for investment for the Purchaser's own account, not as a nominee or agent and not with the view to, or for resale in connection with, any distribution thereof. The Purchaser acknowledges that the Company is a start-up company with no current operations, assets or operating history, which may possibly cause a loss of Purchaser's entire investment in the Company.
- 3.4 <u>Authorization</u>. (a) This Agreement, upon execution and delivery thereof, will be a valid and binding obligation of Purchaser, enforceable in accordance with its terms, subject to applicable bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization and moratorium laws and other laws of general application affecting enforcement of creditors' rights generally.
- (b) The execution, delivery and performance by Purchaser of this Agreement and compliance therewith and the purchase and sale of the Shares will not result in a violation of and will not conflict with, or result in a breach of, any of the terms of, or constitute a default under, any provision of state or Federal law to which Purchaser is subject, or any mortgage, indenture, agreement, instrument, judgment, decree, order, rule or regulation or other restriction to which the Purchaser is a party or by which the Purchaser is bound, or result in the creation of any mortgage, pledge, lien, encumbrance or charge upon any of the properties or assets of Purchaser pursuant to any such term.
- 3 . 5 Accredited Investor. Purchaser is an accredited investor as defined in Rule 501(a) of Regulation D under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended and has executed the statement of accredited investor annexed hereto as Exhibit A.

SECTION 4: MISCELLANEOUS

- 4.1 Governing Law. This Agreement shall be governed in all respects by the laws of the State of Delaware, without regard to conflicts of laws principles thereof.
- 4.2 <u>Survival</u>. The terms, conditions and agreements made herein shall survive the Closing.
- 4.3 <u>Successors and Assigns</u>. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the provisions hereof shall inure to the benefit of, and be binding upon, the successors, assigns, heirs, executors and administrators of the parties hereto.

4.4	Entire Agreement; Amendment; V	Vaiver. This Agreement consti	tutes the entire and full understa	anding and agreement between	the parties with regard to the
subject matter he	reof. Neither this Agreement nor a	ny term hereof may be amende	ed, waived, discharged or termin	nated, except by a written instru	ment signed by all the parties
hereto.					

4 . 5 <u>Counterparts; Electronic Signature</u>. This Agreement may be executed in any number of counterparts, each of which shall be an original, but all of which together, shall constitute one instrument. This Agreement may be executed by facsimile or pdf signature by any party and such signature will be deemed binding for all purposes hereof without delivery of an original signature being thereafter required.

[The remainder of this page has been intentionally left blank.]

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned have hereunto set their hands as of the day and year first written above

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC.

By: /s/ Ian Jacobs

Ian Jacobs

President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, and Chief Financial Officer

PURCHASER

/s/ Mark Tompkins Mark Tompkins

COMMON STOCK PURCHASE AGREEMENT

AGREEMENT (this "Agreement") entered into as of the 21st day of August, 2020, by and between **Parc Investments, Inc.**, a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), and Ian Jacobs, an individual (the "Purchaser").

WHEREAS, the Purchaser desires to purchase, and the Company desires to sell, an aggregate of 250,000 shares (the "Shares") of the Company's common stock, par value \$0.0001 per share (the "Common Stock") upon the terms and conditions hereof.

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the mutual agreements herein contained, the Purchaser and the Company hereby agree as follows:

SECTION 1: SALE OF THE SHARES

1.1 Sale of the Shares. Subject to the terms and conditions hereof, the Company will sell to the Purchaser and the Purchaser will purchase from the Company, upon the execution and delivery of this Agreement, the Shares for a purchase price equal to \$25 (the "Purchase Price").

SECTION 2: CLOSING DATE; DELIVERY

- 2.1 Closing Date. The closing of the purchase and sale of the Shares hereunder (the "Closing") shall be held immediately following the execution and delivery of this Agreement.
- 2.2 <u>Delivery at Closing</u> At the Closing, the Company will record the issuance of the Shares in the Company's stock ledger with respect to the Common Stock of the Company in the Purchaser's name, against payment of the Purchase Price therefore as indicated above.

SECTION 3: REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF PURCHASER

The undersigned Purchaser hereby represents and warrants to the Company as follows:

- 3.1 Restricted Securities. None of the Shares are registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the 'Securities Act"), or any state securities laws. The Purchaser acknowledges that the Shares have not been recommended by any US Federal or State securities commission or regulatory authority and have not confirmed the accuracy or determined the adequacy of this Agreement. The Purchaser understands that the offering and sale of the Shares is intended to be exempt from registration under the Securities Act, by virtue of Section 4(a)(2) thereof and, if deemed advisable by the Company, the provisions of Regulation D promulgated thereunder, based, in part, upon the representations, warranties and agreements of the Purchaser contained in this Agreement. The Purchaser understands that the Shares may not be sold, transferred or otherwise disposed of without registration under the Securities Act or an exemption therefrom.
- 3.2 Experience. The Purchaser has such knowledge and experience in financial and business matters that the Purchaser is capable of evaluating the merits and risks of investment in the Company and of making an informed investment decision. The Purchaser has adequate means of providing for the Purchaser's current needs and possible future contingencies and the Purchaser has no need, and anticipates no need in the foreseeable future, to sell the Shares for which the Purchaser subscribes. The Purchaser is able to bear the economic risks of this investment and, consequently, without limiting the generality of the foregoing, the Purchaser is able to hold the Shares for an indefinite period of time and has sufficient net worth to sustain a loss of the Purchaser's entire investment in the Company in the event such loss should occur. Except as otherwise indicated herein, the Purchaser is the sole party in interest as to its investment in the Company, and it is acquiring the Shares solely for investment for the Purchaser's own account and has no present agreement, understanding or arrangement to subdivide, sell, assign, transfer or otherwise dispose of all or any part of the Shares subscribed for to any other person.

- 3.3 Investment; Access to Data. The Purchaser has carefully reviewed and understands the risks of, and other considerations relating to, a purchase of the Shares and an investment in the Company. The Purchaser has been furnished materials relating to the Company, the private placement of the Common Stock or anything else that it has requested and has been afforded the opportunity to ask questions and receive answers concerning the terms and conditions of the offering and obtain any additional information which the Company possesses or can acquire without unreasonable effort or expense. Representatives of the Company have answered all inquiries that the Purchaser has made of them concerning the Company, or any other matters relating to the formation and operation of the Company and the offering and sale of the Common Stock. The Purchaser has not been furnished any offering literature other than the materials that the Company may have provided at the request of the Purchaser; and the Purchaser has relied only on such information furnished or made available to the Purchaser by the Company as described in this Section. The Purchaser is acquiring the Shares for investment for the Purchaser's own account, not as a nominee or agent and not with the view to, or for resale in connection with, any distribution thereof. The Purchaser acknowledges that the Company is a start-up company with no current operations, assets or operating history, which may possibly cause a loss of Purchaser's entire investment in the Company.
- 3.4 <u>Authorization</u>. (a) This Agreement, upon execution and delivery thereof, will be a valid and binding obligation of Purchaser, enforceable in accordance with its terms, subject to applicable bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization and moratorium laws and other laws of general application affecting enforcement of creditors' rights generally.
- (b) The execution, delivery and performance by Purchaser of this Agreement and compliance therewith and the purchase and sale of the Shares will not result in a violation of and will not conflict with, or result in a breach of, any of the terms of, or constitute a default under, any provision of state or Federal law to which Purchaser is subject, or any mortgage, indenture, agreement, instrument, judgment, decree, order, rule or regulation or other restriction to which the Purchaser is a party or by which the Purchaser is bound, or result in the creation of any mortgage, pledge, lien, encumbrance or charge upon any of the properties or assets of Purchaser pursuant to any such term.
- 3.5 Accredited Investor. Purchaser is an accredited investor as defined in Rule 501(a) of Regulation D under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended and has executed the statement of accredited investor annexed hereto as Exhibit A.

SECTION 4: MISCELLANEOUS

- 4.1 Governing Law. This Agreement shall be governed in all respects by the laws of the State of Delaware, without regard to conflicts of laws principles thereof.
- 4.2 Survival. The terms, conditions and agreements made herein shall survive the Closing.
- 4.3 <u>Successors and Assigns</u>. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the provisions hereof shall inure to the benefit of, and be binding upon, the successors, assigns, heirs, executors and administrators of the parties hereto.

- 4.4 Entire Agreement; Amendment; Waiver. This Agreement constitutes the entire and full understanding and agreement between the parties with regard to the subject matter hereof. Neither this Agreement nor any term hereof may be amended, waived, discharged or terminated, except by a written instrument signed by all the parties hereto.
- 4.5 <u>Counterparts; Electronic Signature</u>. This Agreement may be executed in any number of counterparts, each of which shall be an original, but all of which together, shall constitute one instrument. This Agreement may be executed by facsimile or pdf signature by any party and such signature will be deemed binding for all purposes hereof without delivery of an original signature being thereafter required.

[The remainder of this page has been intentionally left blank.]

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned have hereunto set their hands as of the day and year first written above

PARC INVESTMENTS, INC.

By: /s/ Ian Jacobs

Ian Jacobs

President, Secretary, Chief Executive Officer, and Chief

Financial Officer

PURCHASER

/s/ Ian Jacobs

Ian Jacobs